

"Our House," the home located adjacent to Ridgecrest on

North Donahue Drive in Auburn, AL opened on June 1st, as we shared our vision and prayed with friends, family and supporters of our ministry. By Our Love, an Alabama non-profit, which derives its name from John 13:35 (By this they will know that you are my disciples if you LOVE one another), purchased the property in April. During the past few weeks we have shared love, laughter and good times with our neighbors.

Children, between the ages of 5 and 12, have been coming to Our House on Tuesday and Thursday afternoons for Art Club and Reading; and each Wednesday a group of nutrition students



have been teaching the children about healthy eating habits and letting them help prepare a meal. I am amazed at

how eager these young ones are to cook – and clean (great life skills).

Each Saturday morning this summer, we are having Breakfast Club - a time for our neighbors (of all ages) to come for food, fellowship and fun. Thanks to the many



volunteers who have made pancakes, sausage biscuits and breakfast casseroles, as well as those

who have brought art projects, read stories, played games and most importantly, showed the love of Jesus to our friends. God has truly blessed us with wonderful volunteers and the generosity of MANY.

We are busy preparing for the fall, when Our House will be open



Monday through Thursday for a healthy after school snack and help with homework, projects and study skills.

We pray that in all we do at Our House we will first and foremost honor the Lord and bring glory to his name. Thank you for joining us in our effort to make an Eternal difference in this community.